
Health, Education and Welfare Committee  

Minutes from November 7, 2012 

 

In attendance: Natalie Wolf committee chair, Ed Hattenbach & Tom Muething committee members, 

Steve Rasfeld Public Works Supervisor, Scot Lahrmer Village Manager, Bill Doering 

The meeting was called to order by chairperson Wolf. Minutes from October 9, 2012 were approved.   

Village Manager Scot Lahrmer requested that the committee convene in order to present the proposed 

contract from the Center for Local Government regarding the award of low and best bid for solid waste 

collection for the consortium.  A rate will be set in December.  

Three bids were presented; the best bid was from Rumpke for years 2013, 2014, 2015. Included are 

basic trash and recycle w/ 64 gallon wheeler recycle bin included @ $11.80/month. GCWW billing 

overhead @ $797/month; dumpster service @ AG included; recycle dumpster at Village Hall included; 

port-a-potty at AG @ $155/month; monthly cost $16,894/month for total annual cost of 3yr contract @ 

$202,728/yr.  This is nearly $18,000 less than our current contract with Rumpke and nearly $25,000 less 

than our Rumpke contract would be for 2013 if we did nothing.  

The committee voted unanimously to approve presenting the SWORRE bid to Council. The meeting was 

then adjourned.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Natalie Wolf, Vice Mayor 

HEW Committee Chair 


